
Spanish fork high school 
Scc minutes 

 

date  10/8/2018 

time  3:00 

place  SFHS Counseling 
room 

 

member  present  not 
present 

Dave McKee x   

Sharla Barber x   

Rochelle Barber    

Cathy Bennett x   

Jami Branch   x 

Marjorie Brown   x 

Tiffany Beus x   

Lori Cable x   

Heidi Conway x   

Wendy Lefevre x   

Trina Ward x   

Kristen Williams x   

Ashley Ortiz-Coronado 
Student Rep 

  x 

Erin Muirbrook 
PTA President 

x   

 



Matters proposed, discussed, or decided 
 

Lori Cable welcomed the council to today's 
meeting. Sharla Barber went over  minutes 
from September’s meeting.  Heidi Conway 
motioned for the minutes to be approved and 
Erin Muirbrook seconded the motion. All 
members were in favor.  
 
Some of the Spanish Fork High School clubs 
from last months meeting were not 
approved for club rush week.  Those 
responsible for the clubs were given 
another chance to get additional 
information for the council to review their 
request again this month.  The Co-ed sports 
club, Mountain bike club, and the pickleball 
club were reviewed again today and were 
approved. Heidi Conway made the motion for 
the clubs to be approved, tiffany Beus 
seconded the motion, and all council was in 
favor.  
 
The time was turned over to Scott Wilson 
from the District to give the bond 
presentation to the council.  
 
Sharla Barber gave counseling updates. The 
anxiety film “Angst” was shown last week to 
the community, faculty, and students. All 
went well.  They had great feedback from 
parents that came to the viewing night. There 
was also a great turnout to the FAFSA night 



that was offered last Wednesday. 
Counselors are finishing up meeting with 
every single senior and have been to several 
conferences including Suicide prevention, 
essentials training, and a couple of different 
college university conferences.  
 
Heidi Conway asked how we felt the anxiety 
film went.  Latinos in action students that 
were in the room spoke about how it helped 
them understand their friends who had been 
dealing with anxiety. Counselors saw about 4 
students that day that wanted to talk about 
their anxiety or panic attacks.  Counselors 
also got a few referrals for the new anxiety 
group that they will be holding starting on 
Monday.   
 
Lori Cable thanked everyone for coming and 
made a motion to end the meeting. heidi 
conway seconded the motion and all were in 
favor. the meeting ended at 4:01 

 
 


